

DEPARTMENT OF THE AIR FORCE HEADQUARTES AIR FORCE SERVICES CENTER JOINT BASE SAN ANTONIO LACKLAND TEXAS



OCT n 5 2022

MEMORANDUM FOR AIR FORCE SERVICES CENTER

FROM: HQ USAF/A1S

1040 Air Force Pentagon Washington, DC 20330-1040

SUBJECT: Amendment to CY2022 Recharge for Resiliency (R4R) guide

- 1. This memorandum will serve as an amendment to the CY2022 R4R guide. Individual commanders may now choose to designate Airmen/Guardians' spouses/dependents assigned to the requesting unit as authorized participants of the Unite program for the remainder of the 2022 calendar year. The changes in authorized Unite program participants will be reflected in the CY2023 and CY2024 R4R program guides.
- 2. The addition of spouses/dependents as authorized Unite program participants will not result in additional funding for the units. Funding will continue to be determined by the number of individuals assigned to the squadron or unit according to the current Unit Manning Document (UMD).

3. For any questions or concerns please contact my POC Steve Reffey at DSN 969-7587 or via email at steve.reffey.1@us.af.mil.

H.L. LARRY, SES, DAF

Director, Air Force Services

DCS, Manpower, Personnel and Services

SALGADO, JESSE A Capt USAF HAF AF/A1SE

From:

SALGADO, JESSE A Capt USAF HAF AF/A1SE

Sent:

Wednesday, October 5, 2022 5:58 PM

To:

SALGADO, JESSE A Capt USAF HAF AF/A1SE

Subject:

RE: TMT - Q3LL Authorization for Changes in Unite Program

Signed By:

jesse.salgado.3@us.af.mil

----Original Message----

From: AFSVC/CC Workflow <afsva.cc.distro@us.af.mil>

Sent: Wednesday, October 5, 2022 3:35 PM

To: SALGADO, JESSE A Capt USAF HAF AF/A1SE <jesse.salgado.3@us.af.mil>

Cc: ROUSH, BRIAN C GS-15 USAF AFMC AFSVC/CA <bri>brian.roush@us.af.mil>

Subject: RE: TMT - Q3LL Authorization for Changes in Unite Program

Jesse,

Please see response from Mr. Roush below:

-----BREAK-----

Although JBER was the originating requestor for the change, we have since heard from others, to include MAJCOM/A1s, to press for this change DAF wide.

AFSVC recommends rolling out to all installations for the remainder of FY22 and has already incorporated into the CY23/24 program to allow spouse participation in UNITE program events without any additional plus up in funding to the program for bases/squadrons.

Program funding has been under executed for the past several years.

v/r

ASHLEY J. JACOBSEN, CAPT, USAF Executive Officer, AFSVC Joint Base San Antonio-Lackland, TX 78226 Comm: (563) 676 -0121

----Original Message----

From: SALGADO, JESSE A Capt USAF HAF AF/A1SE < jesse.salgado.3@us.af.mil>

Sent: Wednesday, October 5, 2022 2:54 PM

To: JACOBSEN, ASHLEY J Capt DAF AFMC AFSVC/CCE <ashley.jacobsen.1@us.af.mil>

Cc: AFSVC/CC Workflow <afsva.cc.distro@us.af.mil>

Subject: TMT - Q3LL Authorization for Changes in Unite Program

Ashley,

Please see the attached note from Mr. Larry addressing Mr. Roush. 2 points Mr. Larry would like to confirm...1. Pilot Test at JBER via no additional

Mr. Rousto